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STAFF REPORT 
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
OCTOBER 10, 2019 
 
 
4. APPLICATION: Z19-028  
 Location: 1775 STELZER RD. (43219), being 4.7± acres located on the 

east side of Stelzer Road, 980± feet north of Johnstown Road 
(010-217201 and 010-217423; Northeast Area Commission). 

 Existing Zoning: L-M, Limited Manufacturing District.   
 Request: L-M, Limited Manufacturing District (H-60). 
 Proposed Use: Industrial development.  

Applicant(s):  Bavelis Family LLC; c/o Jeffrey Brown, Atty.; 37 W. Broad St., 
Suite 460; Columbus, OH 43215.   

Property Owner(s): The Applicant.  
 Planner: Kelsey Priebe; 614-645-1341; krpriebe@columbus.gov 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 

 
 
o The site is undeveloped and zoned in the L-M, Limited-Manufacturing District. The 

applicant proposes the L-M, Limited-Manufacturing District in order to update the 
development standards for a future less objectionable industrial development.  
 

o To the north of the site is a single-unit dwelling in the R, Rural District. To the south are a 
single-unit dwelling and an office in the R, Rural District. To the east across Stelzer 
Road is I-670. To the west is an office in the L-M, Limited Manufacturing District.  
 

o Companion CV19-035 has been filed to vary the building line, parking setback line, and 
number of loading spaces. That request will be heard by City Council and will not be 
considered at this Development Commission meeting.  
 

o The site is subject to the I-670 Graphics Control overlay and is located within the 
boundaries of the Port Columbus Joint Economic Development Strategy (2008), which 
recommends “Mixed Use” land uses for this location. The site is also located within the 
boundaries of the Northeast Area Plan (2007), which recommends “Office-Light 
Industrial” land uses for this location.  
 

o The site is located within the boundaries of the Northeast Area Commission, whose 
recommendation is for approval.  
 

o The limitation text commits to only less objectionable M, Manufacturing District uses and 
includes provisions for access, landscaping and screening, lighting, and graphics 
commitments.  
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CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:   Approval. 
 
The requested L-M, Limited Manufacturing District will allow an industrial development that is 
compatible with the plan recommendations of both the Northeast Area Plan and the Port 
Columbus Joint Economic Development Strategy. Planning staff is also supportive of the use 
restrictions, graphics provisions, and landscaping commitments. A traffic access study was 
recently submitted for this application and is pending review. There may be traffic-related 
commitments that would need to be added to the limitation text.  
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SITE 

Z19-028 
1775 Stelzer Road 

Approximately 4.7 acres 
L-M to L-M 
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Northeast Area Plan (2007) 
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Port Columbus Area Development Partnership and 
Joint Economic Development Strategy Land Use Plan 
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